The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on September 9, 2013 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Tartaglia, Crick, Kaiser, Lemere, Baird, Sanderson and City Attorney Cook and guests. 
Motion by Lemere, support by Tartaglia to approve the minutes of August 12, 2013.  Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Lemere, support by Crick to pay the bills in the amount of $16,720.91. Motion carried 6-0.    

Mayor Dobis addressed the Harbor Town Development Land Transfer Request with city council. Developers Rick and Carolyn Pender were in attendance to answer questions and address concerns of residents about their request to vacate undeveloped city streets to their proposed development and addressed concerns of property owners and city residents as to the scope of their plans. After much discussion, on a motion by Baird, support by Tartaglia, to withhold action on the vacating of streets until a signed Development Agreement is reached between the City of Harrisville and Harbor Town, LLC., to govern improvement of and infrastructure related thereto. Aye: 6. Nay: 0.
Mayor Dobis addressed the final report and evaluation of Huron Engineering and Surveying, Inc. The maps have been delivered and reviewed with corrections to be completed. The letter submitted by Huron Engineering regarding the natural water flow and drainage conditions at the corner of Church Street and Lake Street and the Adams Street easement, easterly from the railroad tracks to Third Street was discussed. The Church Street area that has been in question as to whether the city is responsible to maintain the water drainage problem is sighted as “a natural and historic low spot” and that it is unlikely that the City of Harrisville has any right or responsibility to maintain private lands. The City of Harrisville has indicated that the Adams Street easement is owned by the City, and therefore they may choose to allow this area to act as a detention area during times of high water. It is also noted upon inspection, there are numerous garages, fences, and landscaping currently located in the city easement.
Motion by Sanderson, support by Tartaglia, to pursue Huron Engineering for further explanation as to why there continues to be standing water on private property. Mayor Dobis informed council this request would cost the city further money to pay for this information. Withdrawal of support of motion by Tartaglia. Motion died for lack of support.

Mayor Dobis reported that the Labor Day Weekend Activities went very well.
The bridge spanning Mill Creek, behind the VFW building, was damaged sometime during the 4th of July weekend. A police report was filed and an estimate of cost repairs was submitted. Motion by Lemere, support by Tartaglia to repair bridge behind the VFW building in the amount of $1505.10 for repair supplies. Motion carried 6-0.
Mayor Dobis advised council as to the millage levy for Water/Sewer for December (winter) Taxes. The 2013 millage rate for the General Fund will be 6.0032 mills. which is the maximum allowable by law. Water will be 1.5000 mills. and Bond Improvement will be 2.600 mills.
Alcona County Chamber of Commerce has submitted an invoice to renew the City of Harrisville’s membership in the Chamber of Commerce for the year 2014. Council agreed to pay the membership dues of $100 to the Alcona County Chamber of Commerce for the year 2014.  

Fall clean-up and Hydrant flushing schedule is as follows: CLEAN-UP: Monday, Sept. 30 and Monday, Oct. 28. Bagged leaves and brush secured in bundles will be picked up at streetside. HYDRANT FLUSHING: Oct. 7-11.
REPORTS

Clerk Pierce reported on the Invasive Species Workshop which was held on August 20, 2013 at the Alcona Library. The clerk would like to thank Alderman Crick for representing the city council at the workshop and all others in attendance. It was very informative and Jennifer Muladore from Huron Pines is very willing to help the city with efforts to identify, map and make plans for eradication of some of the major, invasive species in the city.

Treasurer Keerl reported that a previously undetected leak in the water system has been fixed and that the reported water usage has dropped considerably.
Attorney Cook reports that the owners of the vacant factory at the end of Third Street have secured the property and are planning on moving their business to the property by the summer of 2014.
Harbor Commissioner Baird reports the permits for dredging the harbor are completed and addressed concerns of lakeside residents as to the plans for disposing of dredged spoils on the beach, to 300 ft. south of Main St.
Planning Commissioner Baird reports a Public Hearing on the Zoning Ordinances will be scheduled for October 8, 2013 at the City Office.
County Commissioner Thompson reports that the 2013 Alcona County Fair was very successful.
Tree Board Member Crick reports that city trees have been identified for trimming. The trees on US23 which are on MDOT property need to be cut down and MDOT does not have money at this time.
Comment Cards: None.
Councils Last Comments: Alderman Crick suggests that the drinking fountain at the tennis courts needs to be inspected.
Motion to adjourn by Lemere.                                               .

Adjourned at 9:44 P.M.
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